
UPCOMING CHURCH EVENTS : 
 

If it isnôt Contra, it isnôt Dancing! A Contradance is coming to 
GMPC! Contra dancing is close to square dancing. It is fun interaction, 
meeting people, and making new friends, all set to music. It is our hope 
to begin a recurring event for Clinton & surrounding communitiesé
everyone is welcome! First Dance: Friday, July 28th, 7:00-10:00 p.m.  A 
Dance for All Who Will: Young and Old, Live Dance Caller & Live 
Music! A ñBeginner/Introductory Sessionò at 7:00, Dance begins 
7:30ish, until 10:00ish. This first event is free to everyone!  
 

The GMPC Wednesday Night Summer Picnics (Covered Dish) are 
always a delightful treat! Bring your favorite dishes - enough for 
your family plus one.  Remaining date: August 9th at 6:30 p.m. Chairs: 
Ann Johnson & Allison Brock. We thank our Presbyterian Women 
chairs and committee members for hosting these fellowship 
opportunities. 
 

Summer Concert Series: Please make plans to attend GMPCôs 
Summer Concert Series. Each concert will be at 3:00 p.m. on Sunday 
afternoons. GMPC is presenting this series as a way to engage the 
Clinton community, so please invite your friends and neighbors.  
August 13th: The Duplin Dulcimers, folk/mountain music.  
September 10th: The Clinton Ringers Handbell Concert.   
 

GMPC Summer Sunday School Continues thru September 3rd:  

(Sunday mornings at 9:45 a.m., Adult Class 9:30 a.m.)  
Adults: The Reformation for Armchair Theologians by Glenn S. Sunshine 
Youth: The Lion, the Witch & the Wardrobe  
K-2nd & 3rd -5th: Journey Through the Lordôs Prayer  
 

Calling all Men! The Graves Memorial Men's Chorus will be singing 
September 3rd for worship. We will have a couple of rehearsals in late 
August.  Please consider lending your voices to the Chorus for this 
event. See Sean or Lara Capparuccia after worship if you are 
interested and would like more information.  
 

Fall Breakfast Kick-off: We cordially invite everyone, adults, 
youth, and children, to a Fall Breakfast Kick-off on Sunday, 
September 10th at 9:00 a.m. to celebrate a new program year! 
Please make plans to  attend this celebration of a new beginning!  
 

September 10, 2017 is Promotion Sunday! This is a special time 
when we commission our leaders for the coming program year.  This is 
also a time  of recognizing our children and youth as they are promoted 
to new Sunday school classes. Bibles will be presented to our first 
graders; Prayer Books and Presbyterian Hymnals are given to Worship 
Readiness children who are entering second grade and can now 
remain in the sanctuary with their parents during worship. The Bibles 
and prayer books are a gift from the church and the hymnals are 
funded by the GMPC Music Fund. Rising ninth graders who have 
served as acolytes will also receive recognition. 
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SYMPATHY TO: 
 

Debbie Martin and family on the 
passing of her sister-in-law,  
Patricia Ann Wrench Spell.  
 

Lee Howard, Lucy Lockamy and fami-
lies on the passing of her nephew, 
her cousin, Bradley Howard Joyce. 
 

Iva Miller and family on the passing of 
her mother, Rozella Taylor Rountree. 
 

Bonnie Barr and family on the pass-

ing of her father and GMPC member, 
Gene Douglas Freeman. 
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OUR KNOWN ILL : 
 

Barbara Kerr       Linda Williamson 
Martha Dunn       Betty Heaton 
Tink Purcell       Geneva Matthis 
Margaret Register   Don Wilson 
 

Doc FieldsðSouthwood; Rm. 109 
Margaret FairclothðMary Gran; Rm. 715 

Frances Hubbardï GlenAire 
 

Others:    
Angie Prucha -(Daughter of Edwin Danford)  

Betty Hairr-(Mother of Vickie Pope) 
Joyce Carlton-(Former GMPC member)        

Joe Butler-(Brother-in-law of Penny Horne) 

Juaweese Franklin-(Mother of Melissa Nimmo) 
Margaret Williamson 

July  -  August 2017  

Lectionary Text for August: 
    

06)  Ps. 17:1-7, 15;  
Gen. 32:22-31; Rom. 9:1-5; 
Matt. 14:13-21; 
13)  Ps. 105:1-6, 16-22, 45b; 
Gen. 37:1-4, 12-28;  
Rom. 10:5-15; Matt. 14:22-33; 
20)  Ps. 133; Gen. 45:1-15; 
Rom. 11:1-2a, 29-32;  
Matt. 15:(10-20) 21-28; 
27) Ps. 124; Ex. 1:8-2:10; 
Rom. 12:1-8; Matt. 16:13-20 
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WORDS FROM DR. JERRY BRON: 
To the Saints at Graves Memorial, 
I have been here on part time basis now for a couple of weeks and I must admit that it has been good to be in the 
pastorôs office again.  Having said that, let me also add that it has not been pleasant to HEAR about the pain and 
angst that has been generated for some time now.  I also have to remind myself that I am part time and temporary 
which means I have been asked to be here to do only a few things.   I am not here to begin long time efforts at plan-
ning, big picture thinking with you and even setting in place that which, in the end, will contribute to peace and unity 
being restored.  That is so contrary to what I have been asked to do for some forty- five years of ordained ministry. 
I have come to see that my main task for now, among some others such as leading worship and preaching, is to LIS-
TEN and keep my ear to the ground.  As part of the seminary curriculum for would- be ministers of word and sacra-
ment was a very healthy dose of learning how to listen to people.  By cultivating our ability ñHEARò our professors 
meant listening not just to words but also to feelings which always accompany what we say. Dr. Oglesby said on 
more than one occasion that the reason God created us with two ears and one mouth was so that we would listen 
twice as much as we spoke.  Remember Jesus saying that ñthose who have ears to hear let them listen.ò (Mk. 4:23) 
It is always critically important that people get the feeling that you are not only listening but hanging in there with 
them no matter what is happening with them.  It ultimately becomes a matter of trust.  Let me quickly add that trust 
also means that what is said is held in the strictest of confidence.    
In spite of what you may have heard from the secular and political arenas regarding ñtrust meòéé to listen and be 
confidential is critical in the life of the community of faith.  I realize that I will need to earn your trust and am confident 
that I will. So I am encouraging you to contact me if it would be helpful for you to speak with meé..and I will listen.  
Grace and peace to you and yours, I amééééé. 

OUR CHILDREN: We hope everyone is having a GREAT summer!   
 

~ PresbyCrew is just around the corner! We will kick-off our adventures on Wednesday, September 13th.  

PresbyCrew is a unique program for children in Kindergarten thru 5th grade, and meets on the 2nd & 4th 
Wednesdays of the month from 3:00 to 5:00 p.m. going with the school calendar.  
*Welcome back letters and registrations will be mailed soon.   
 

~ ACOLYTES NEEDED  é Any of our children (grades 3 through 8) who might be interested in serving as an 
Acolyte during Sunday worship, please contact Brenda Nordin (990-1668). We hope each child will consider this 
wonderful opportunity! 
 

~ Worship Readiness volunteers are needed for the 2017-2018 program year. If you are able 
to assist please contact Tami Warren at twarren@ncdoj.gov or the church office. 

GET INVOLVED SPOTLIGHT:  Back Pack Buddies  
*(In an effort to bring awareness to the many mission opportunities here at GMPC we will ñspotlightò one mission every 
month. We ask that you please give regularly to these programs in need of your help.)  
GMPC has been a part of the Backpack Buddies Food Ministry since 2010. Backpack Buddies is a Christian, non-profit 
program organized by the First United Methodist Church of Clinton, N.C. in the fall of 2008. Backpack Buddies pro-
vides weekend food to over 250 ñfood insecureò Clinton City School children, ages PreK - 8th grade, weekly. Volunteers 
meet at Sunset Avenue School every Tuesday at 10:00 a.m. (following the school calendar) to sort and pack the bags. 
What you can do to help: Volunteer Your Time!  Donate Food Items! (canned soups, juice boxes, raisins, fruit cups, 

pudding cups, granola bars, pop tarts, trail mix & individual cereal boxes)  *A collection bin is located in the GMPC 

fellowship hallway throughout the year, and in the Narthex (month of August), for your convenience.  

The GMPC Prayer Quilt Ministry Is Seeking Volunteers ! The 
Prayer Quilt Ministry meets on the Third Tuesday of the month, at 9:30 a.m., 
approx. 6-7 times a year. Four quilts are prepared at each meeting, than sent 
home with a sewer to complete at home. The idea behind these quilts is sim-
ple, yet powerful. As each knot is tied, a silent prayer is offered and symboli-
cally tied into each quilt. Each ñcomforterò is a gift of love, a statement of faith 
and a testimony to our belief in God and the power of prayer. If you know 
how to sew, and would like more information on how you can be of service to 
this wonderful ministry, contact Bill Scott, Missions Chair, cell #990-3474. 

During worship on Sunday, July 16, 
2017, at the congregational meeting, 
the Designated Pastor Nominat-
ing Committee  (DPNC) was elected. 
They are as follows: Bill Aiken, Justin 
Lockamy, Brenda Nordin, Lauren Per-
ry, Darby Scott, Amelia Surratt, Paul 
Viser. 


